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EMBARGO:  None 
 
SUBJECT:  SOUTH AFRICAN NATIONAL DEFENCE FORCE WITHDRAWS SOME OF 
ITS MEMBERS FROM THE UNITED NATIONS MISSION IN THE DEMOCRATIC 
REPUBLIC OF THE CONGO  
  
The South African National Defence Force (SANDF) would like to confirm that it is in a 
process of withdrawing some of its members who are deployed in the eastern Democratic 
Republic of the Congo (DRC) as part the Force Intervention Brigade (FIB) under the 
auspices of the United Nations Stabilisation Mission in the Congo (MONUSCO).  The 
members were found to have acted in a manner that compromised the security of SANDF 
members deployed in the area by breaching or violating the SANDF Military Discipline 
Supplementary Measures Act (No 16 of 1999) and Code of Conduct as well as United 
Nations Code of Conduct for Peacekeepers.  The members will face military judicial 
system as soon as all necessary administration and processes have been finalised.   
  
The SANDF strongly condemns any acts of ill-discipline by its members and will take 
necessary steps to ensure that corrective measures are taken accordingly.  At all times 
members of the SANDF are expected to conduct themselves in accordance with all 
prescripts of the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa, the Defence Act and the 
principles of international laws regulating the use of force.  It must also be born in mind 
that the Constitution stipulates that the SANDF must be managed as disciplined force.  
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